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Principal’s Message 
 

 

 

What a crazy start to the school year?  I know it isn’t easy but I have seen 
things running much smoother as we all adjust to this new type of teaching and 
learning.  We will keep ironing out wrinkles as we are able.  Please contact 
your child’s teacher as questions arise about classroom learning and 
procedures. 
 

Future editions of the newsletter will be sent home electronically.  We thought 
it was important to get some information directly into your hands to get the 
school year started.  Please make sure to review all of the sections and take 
action on any pending items or changes that still need to be completed. 
 

I know that many of you have requested hotspots.  The district has ordered as 
many as possible but as you can imagine there is a very big shortage and 
backlog across the country.  I wish I had a better solution.  Please reach out to 
me if you have no way to access the internet for students to complete school 
work.  (We still have Chromebooks available for those that need one.) 
 

Many of you have reached out to ask if additional help is needed.  I shared an 
item in the news feed on School Loop that listed ten ways that you (or anyone 
else) can chip in right now.  Without our regular MAZE Day many of our 
fundraisers and donation stations were not possible.  Across the district (and 
the state) donations are understandably down.  If you are able please consider 
donating to PFA (parents vote on how to use the money), ASB (students vote 
on how to use the money), or directly to Hopkins (I work with the department 
chairs to allocate funds for equipment and training).  Many teachers also have 
Donors Choose pages.  Check with them if you are not sure where to go or 
what to do. 
 

We have limited staff on site in the office.  Email will likely get you a quicker 
turnaround than leaving phone messages.  If you leave a phone message you 
will get a response but please give it 24-48 hours. 
 

Don’t hesitate to send us your questions.  We are here to help.  The doors may 
not be open but we are all still here for the kids. 
 

Mr. Brown 

“Brain Smarts, Big Hearts” 
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Important Dates 

Virtual Back to School Night - Sep 16 

(6:15-8:30 P.M.) 
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I know this is not an easy subject to talk about with 7th and 8th graders.  During regular in person school cell phones are 

required to be turned off (not on silent) for the entire school day.  I think it is reasonable for students to either turn off or 

put cell phones in another room of the house during live synchronous instruction.  They can check it during passing 

periods at lunch and during asynchronous time which is more than they will get when we return to school.  Online and 

cyber bullying will still have school and district consequences when posts are made during class time or disrupt learning 

or safety of students. 

 

Thanks, 

Mr. Brown and Mrs. Moore 

 

 

 

 

 

If you have not signed online the Three Way Pledge, Academic Honesty Policy, Hopkins Handbook, please do so at  

https://forms.gle/KZ4vDeVX5QsFdnD9A at your earliest convenience. 

 
 

 

 

 

 
Schedule:  (Please look for information from each of your child’s teachers for the specific links in School Loop in the 
coming days.)   
 

 Teachers will send out a video overview/presentation of their courses directly to parents via School 
Loop.  Parents/Guardians should watch this before B2SN if possible. 

 The teachers will be live at their designated time to introduce themselves and answer general course 
questions.  (Please email for an appointment or to ask questions specific to your child or situation.)   

 You are not required to attend.   

 
        TIME     DEPARTMENT     

6:15-6:30 P.M. Administration Welcome 

6:35-6:50 P.M. English 

6:55-7:10 P.M. PE 

7:15-7:30 P.M. Math 

7:35-7:50 P.M. Special Ed 
English Language Development (ELD) 
Electives 

7:55-8:10 P.M. History 

8:15-8:30 P.M. Science 

 

Cell Phones during Class Time 
 

 

Required Forms – Please complete if you have not done so 

 

 

Virtual Back to School Night, September 16, 6:15-8:30 P.M. 
 

https://forms.gle/KZ4vDeVX5QsFdnD9A


  

 

 

It is very important for a parent/guardian to report their child’s absence from school. Please email our attendance clerk at 
syung@fusdk12.net OR call the attendance line at 510-656-3500, press 7 and press 1 (24 hour absence recorder is 
available) before 9:00 A.M. on each day the child is absent. If the school does not receive a phone call or an email, the 
school will call the parent to verify the absence. If parent contact is not made, the absence will be listed as unexcused. 
Please note: After two unexcused absences the student will be considered truant. 

An absence must be reported with either a telephone call or an email, (or a note signed by the parent/guardian when we 
have in-person classes). Please note that only illness, medical appointment, or bereavement are excused absences. 
Refer to the FUSD Parent/Guardian & Student Handbook for more about excused absence. 

When calling or emailing about an absence, please leave the following information: 
  
-         Student’s legal full name (please spell slowly), student ID number, and grade level 
-         Reason for the absence 
-      If it is a partial day absence, please specify the time of absence 
-         Call back phone number (when calling) 
-        Person calling or emailing and relationship to the student 

Please remember the school and district miss out on Average Daily Attendance funding from the state even with excused 
absences such as “sick”.  

This applies to in-person classes: 
If the parent/guardian cannot phone or email, the school must have a note explaining the absence. The student can bring 
a note verifying an absence to the office before school begins on the date of his/her return. 
  
The note should include: 

1.     The student’s legal full name 
2.     The date of the absence 
3.     The reason for the absence 
4.    Parent/guardian’s signature 

   

 

(Leadership Class with Madame Chabot) 
HPT welcomes Hawk Nation to yet another round of school spirit!  #FistbumpFriday was a great success. 
Send your ideas for Spirit Days & Events to kchabot@fusdk12.net. 
Let's Get This School Year Started! Whoop! Whoop! 
 

 
 

 

 

The TUPE program is run through the Leadership class at Hopkins. Please contact 

 Mme Chabot kchabot@fusdk12.net if you have any questions. 

We are pleased that Governor Newsom just signed SB 793 to ban flavored 
tobacco products. https://calmatters.org/health/2020/08/california-flavored-tobacco-ban/ 

 

 

Absences 

 

 

Hopkins Pride Team 

 

 

TUPE (Tobacco Education Prevention Education) 
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Parent/Guardian Protocols during Distance Learning  

As we move into a new full distance learning model this year, it’s important for our parents/guardians and their families to 
understand and respect the legal aspects pertaining to students, teachers, and staff. 

Student Confidentiality 

 All students have the right to confidentiality, which extends to distance learning. 
o Exception: By law, staff members are mandated reporters and required to report suspected child abuse, 

as well as safety concerns related to danger of self and to others.  

 To the extent possible, all students should remain in a confidential setting while viewing in-classroom teaching.  

 Per Education Code 51512, it is illegal to record teachers and/or students. This is a violation of student and staff 
privacy.  

 In-classroom teaching is for the personal use of the student for the sole purpose of distance learning. 

 Parents/guardians and family members of early elementary students may support students as they learn how to 
use online platforms to access learning. 

 We ask that parents/guardians who need to communicate with their student’s teacher schedule a meeting with the 
teacher so that the live instructional time can proceed without interruptions. All teachers have identified office 
hours to support students and families.  

Academic Integrity 

 FUSD places a high value on academic integrity and honesty. Students are expected to use only the resources 
and references allowed by their teachers in completing assignments and assessments. 

 While collaborative work with other students is often encouraged and acceptable, students must follow teacher 
directions when told to work independently. 

 Students who cheat on assignments or assessments will be penalized.  

Student Dress Code and Behavior  

 Students should keep to the dress code as they would in a physical classroom, and avoid inappropriate clothes 
during a live session. 

 The District has the right to monitor behavior, identify bullying, and set expectations for good behavior while using 
these platforms.  

 The District may use audio or video recordings when investigating possible inappropriate behavior.  

Visiting the School Site 

Our school sites are closed to the public but there may be instances when the site administrator will contact you or 
students to come to the site.  In order to follow health and safety guidelines provided by the Alameda County Public 
Health Department (ACPHD) and California Department of Public Health (CDPH), we ask that all visitors:  

 Maintain a social distance of six feet with anyone around you. In addition, we will only allow a maximum of two 
visitors at a time in all school offices. 

 Wear face coverings at all times. Those without a face covering will not be allowed on any school property. 

 Limit their movement on campus to the school office only.  Visitors, including parents/guardians, are not allowed 
to enter the school grounds or classrooms.  

 Adhere to the drop off/pick up schedules for packets and assignments as determined and communicated by each 
school site. 

Best Practices for Students and Staff during Distance Learning 

 

Distance Learning Parent/Guardian Protocol 
  

https://codes.findlaw.com/ca/education-code/edc-sect-51512.html


 With an eye towards these privacy issues, we have put together the following shortlist of best practices when 
using distance learning platforms: 

o Avoid uploading sensitive, confidential, or personally identifiable information to these platforms whenever 
possible. 

o Always access these platforms from the same device (e.g., designate one computer for distance learning; 
do not use multiple computers or devices). 

o Regularly clear your internet history, including your browsing history, cache, and cookies. 
o Do not share your login credentials or meeting links with anyone. 
o Use an advertisement blocking program while accessing these platforms. 

遠程學習期間的家長/監護人協議  

隨著今年我們進入一種新的全面遠程學習模式，對於我們的家長/監護人及其家人來說，理解並尊重與學生，老師和教職

員工有關的法律方面細則至關重要。 

學生保密權 

● 所有學生都享有保密權，該權利延伸到遠程學習。 

o 例外：根據法律規定，工作人員是授權舉報者，並必須舉報可疑的虐待兒童行為以及與自我和他人危險有

關的安全隱患。 

● 在觀看課堂教學時，所有學生應盡可能保持機密狀態。 

● 根據教育法規51512的規定,  錄製老師和/或學生是非法的。 這侵犯了學生和工作人員的隱私。  

● 課堂教學僅供遠程學習的學生個人使用。 

● 低年級小學生的父母/監護人和家庭成員可以在學生學習如何使用在線平台進行學習時為其提供支持。 

● 我們要求需要與學生的老師進行溝通的父母/監護人安排與老師的單獨會議，以確保實時教學時間不受干擾。 所有

老師都有確定的辦公室時間以支持學生和家庭。  

學術誠信 

● FUSD高度重視學術誠信和誠實。 學生應僅使用老師允許的資源和參考資料來完成作業和評估。 

● 雖然通常鼓勵和接受與其他學生的合作，但是當被告知要獨立工作時，學生必須遵循老師的指導。 

● 作業或評估作弊的學生將受到處罰。 

學生著裝規範和行為 

● 學生應該遵守和在實體教室中一樣的著裝要求，並在現場直播中避免穿著不合適的衣服。 

● 在使用這些平台時，學區有權監控行為，識別欺凌行為並為良好行為設定期望。  

● 在調查潛在的不當行為時，學區可能會使用音頻或視頻記錄。 

到訪學校現場 

我們的學校向公眾關閉，但是在某些情況下，學校管理人員會聯繫閣下或學生進入學校。 為了遵守阿拉米達縣公共衛生

部（簡稱ACPHD）和加利福尼亞公共衛生部（簡稱CDPH）提供的健康和安全指南，我們要求所有訪客： 

● 與您周圍的任何人保持六英尺的社交距離。 此外，我們所有學校辦公室一次最多只能允許兩名訪客。 

● 始終佩戴面罩。 那些沒有佩戴面罩的人將不允許進入任何學校所屬物業。 

● 將他們在校園內的活動僅限於學校辦公室。 訪客，包括家長/監護人，均不得進入校園或教室。 

● 遵守每個學校為留下/領取文件包和作業而確定和傳達的時間表。 

https://codes.findlaw.com/ca/education-code/edc-sect-51512.html


遠程學習中學生和員工的最佳做法 

考慮到這些隱私問題，在使用遠程學習平台時，我們匯總了以下最佳做法的清單： 

o 盡可能避免將敏感，機密或個人身份信息上傳到這些平台。 

o 始終從同一設備訪問這些平台（例如，指定一台計算機進行遠程學習；請勿使用多台計算機或設備）。 

o 定期清除您的互聯網歷史記錄，包括瀏覽歷史記錄，緩存和數據(Cookie)。 

o 不要與任何人共享您的登錄憑證或會議鏈接。 

o 訪問這些平台時，請使用廣告攔截程序。 

Protocolos de Padres/Tutores durante el Aprendizaje a Distancia 
A medida que avanzamos hacia un nuevo modelo de aprendizaje a distancia este año, es importante que nuestros 
padres / tutores y sus familias comprendan y respeten los aspectos legales relacionados con los estudiantes, los 
maestros y el personal. 

Confidencialidad del estudiante 

 All students have the right to confidentiality, which extends to distance learning. 
o Excepción: Por ley, los miembros del personal son informantes obligatorios y están obligados a 
denunciar sospechas de abuso infantil, así como preocupaciones de seguridad relacionadas con el 
peligro para sí mismos y para los demás. 

 En la medida de lo posible, todos los estudiantes deben permanecer en un entorno confidencial mientras ven la 
enseñanza en el aula..  

 Según el Código de Educación 51512, es ilegal registrar a los maestros y / o estudiantes. Esta es una violación 
de la privacidad de los estudiantes y el personal. 

 La enseñanza en el aula es para uso personal del estudiante con el único propósito de aprendizaje a distancia. 

 Los padres / tutores y los miembros de la familia de los primeros estudiantes de primaria pueden apoyar a los 
estudiantes mientras aprenden a usar las plataformas en línea para acceder al aprendizaje. 

 Pedimos que los padres / tutores que necesiten comunicarse con el maestro de su estudiante programen una 
reunión con el maestro para que el tiempo de instrucción en vivo pueda continuar sin interrupciones. Todos los 
maestros han identificado horarios de oficina para apoyar a los estudiantes y sus familias. 
 

Integridad academica 
 

 FUSD valora mucho la integridad y honestidad académicas. Se espera que los estudiantes usen solo los 
recursos y referencias permitidos por sus maestros para completar tareas y evaluaciones. 

 Si bien el trabajo colaborativo con otros estudiantes a menudo se alienta y es aceptable, los estudiantes deben 
seguir las instrucciones del maestro cuando se les pide que trabajen de forma independiente. 

 Los estudiantes que hagan trampa en tareas o evaluaciones serán penalizados. 

Código de vestimenta y comportamiento del estudiante 

 Los estudiantes deben respetar el código de vestimenta como lo harían en un aula física y evitar la ropa 
inapropiada durante una sesión en vivo. 

 El Distrito tiene el derecho de monitorear el comportamiento, identificar el acoso escolar y establecer 
expectativas de buen comportamiento mientras usa estas plataformas. 

 El Distrito puede usar grabaciones de audio o video al investigar un posible comportamiento inapropiado. 
 

 
Visitando el plantel escolar 

Nuestros sitios escolares están cerrados al público, pero puede haber casos en los que el administrador del sitio se 
comunique con usted o con los estudiantes para que vengan al sitio.   Para seguir las pautas de salud y seguridad 
proporcionadas por el Departamento de Salud Pública del Condado de Alameda (ACPHD) y el Departamento de Salud 
Pública de California (CDPH), pedimos que todos los visitantes:  

https://codes.findlaw.com/ca/education-code/edc-sect-51512.html


 Mantenga una distancia social de seis pies con cualquier persona a su alrededor. Además, solo permitiremos un 
máximo de dos visitantes a la vez en todas las oficinas de la escuela. 

 Use cubiertas faciales en todo momento. Aquellos que no tengan la cara cubierta no podrán entrar en ninguna 
propiedad escolar. 

 Limitar su movimiento en el campus a la oficina de la escuela solamente. Los visitantes, incluidos los padres / 
tutores, no pueden ingresar a los terrenos de la escuela ni a las aulas.   

 Cumplir con los horarios de entrega / recogida de paquetes y asignaciones según lo determinado y comunicado 
por cada escuela. 

Mejores prácticas para estudiantes y personal durante el aprendizaje a distancia 
Con miras a estos problemas de privacidad, hemos recopilado la siguiente lista de mejores prácticas al utilizar 
plataformas de aprendizaje a distancia: 

o Evite cargar información sensible, confidencial o de identificación personal en estas plataformas siempre 
que sea posible. 

o Acceda siempre a estas plataformas desde el mismo dispositivo (por ejemplo, designe una computadora 
para el aprendizaje a distancia; no utilice varias computadoras o dispositivos). 

o Borre regularmente su historial de Internet, incluido su historial de navegación, caché y cookies. 
o No comparta sus credenciales de inicio de sesión o enlaces de reuniones con nadie. 
o Utilice un programa de bloqueo de publicidad mientras accede a estas plataformas. 

  

Drama Club Info 
 

  
 We have another exciting year in Drama at Hopkins Junior High School! 
 
Talent Show: If we are back on campus the auditions will be held in M-1on Wednesday, Sept. 1, 2020 after school from 
2:30 to 4:30 P.M. 
If we are still distance learning, you will submit a video of your audition to Ms. Boteilho at tboteilho@fusdk12.net by                           
Wed. Sept. 30.  You can also send your audition video to my school loop email. 
You will need to prepare a 2-3 minute piece that is a song, dance, acting skit, choir piece, or playing a musical   
instrument. Please wear a costume. At the beginning of your audition video please state your name and grade. 
Also, let me know if you would like to be the Master of Ceremonies. 

Drama Club: We meet every Tuesday at lunch via Google Meet. Please email me if you are interested, and I will send 

you the link and the Google Classroom code. 

Film Festival: We will have another film festival this year on May 14, 2021. If we are still distance learning it will be a 

virtual event. If we are back at campus, it will be presented in M-2. Please submit your film to me by April 16, 2021. I 

have posted the criteria on school loop and on school notes. Let me know if you are interested, and I will send you my 

Google Classroom code. See http://new.schoolnotes.com/boteilho/ for more information. 

Drama Play: The Drama Club may put on a show. This is to be determined. Stay tuned for more information coming 

soon. It would be a virtual play if we are still distance learning. 

Writers’ Club: Iha Bharadwaj is leading another writers’ workshop. Iha is a published author of several books. We will 

be meeting every other Tuesday from 3:15 - 4:15 P.M. starting Sept. 15, 2020. Email me if you are interested, and I will 

send you the link as well as the application and flyer. 

 

School Textbook and Novel – Book Number Required 

 

If you have not yet completed the Google form sent to all students in early September, please complete it as soon as 

possible. Email Ms. Ruella at rnawangsih@fusdk12.net for questions. 
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   "You could be eligible for a free transit pass" 

For the first time, students will be able to apply for their free transit pass online.  

The application is available on the Alameda CTC website, under the "Students Apply Here” 

tab.  https://www.alamedactc.org/programs-projects/studentpass/ 

For questions, contact Mrs. Loob at sloob@fusdk12.net. 

 

Spirit Wear Online Store 
 

 
 
The store is open now! 
  
Link to purchase spirit wear  
https://hopkinsjrhighspiritwear2020-21.itemorder.com/sale 
  
IMPORTANT: You can only order spirit wears thru September 30, 2020. After this date, you will not be able to order any 
spirit wears in the entire school year. Don’t miss the cut-off date!! 
For any question please email pfaspiritwear@hopkinspfa.org 

 

  

Free Meal Program 
 

 

Child Nutrition Services staff will be on campuses district-wide starting tomorrow, September 3rd.  If there are no meals 

being served at the school site, then the CNS staff will be in the kitchen areas, at their regular shift times.  Please note 

that there will be no operational (serving time/location) changes to the meal program at the 30 school sites currently 

serving meals- CNS staff will simply be at all sites starting tomorrow, and may be visiting kitchens. 

 

The United States Department of Agriculture has issued a waiver that will allow FUSD to serve free breakfast and lunch 

meals to all children aged 2 to 18 years old.  Children need not be present for meal pick up, and will no longer have to 

give the CNS staff their ID # (as FUSD enrollment is no longer a requirement).  This waiver also allows FUSD to serve 

meals for Saturday and Sunday (these meals will be given out on Fridays, starting September 11th).   

 

 

Student Transit Pass Program 
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Xfinity Wi-Fi Hotspot Access Opens Nationwide in Response to 
Coronavirus  

Xfinity Wi-Fi hotspots in out-of-home locations will be available for free to anyone who needs them, including non-
Xfinity Internet customers, to keep our communities connected with their friends and family.  

What hotspots are included? Xfinity Wi-Fi hotspots located both indoors and outdoors in places like shopping 
districts, parks, businesses, and train stations will be open. Hotspots located in customers’ homes are not opened to 
the public.  

Customers and non-customers can find the exact hotspot locations at xfinity.com/wifi/#find-a- hotspot. Xfinity Internet 
customers can also locate them through the Xfinity Wi-Fi Hotspots app.  

Does the free access apply to both customers and non-customers? Yes, anyone in proximity to an Xfinity Wi-
Fi hotspot (located on the map) can access it.  

How can I connect to an Xfinity Wi-Fi hotspot?  
1. Visit xfinity.com/wifi or use the Xfinity Wi-Fi Hotspots app to see a map of Xfinity Wi-Fi hotspots. All open hotspots, 
both indoor and outdoor, will be displayed on the map in blue. 
 2. Once at a hotspot, customers and non-customers should select xfinitywifi from the list  
of available Wi-Fi networks, and then launch a browser.  
3. Xfinity Internet customers can sign in using their Xfinity ID and password to be 

automatically connected to Xfinity Wi-Fi hotspots in the future. 
 Non-Xfinity Internet customers can connect by clicking the Accept and Connect button. 

Non-Xfinity customers will be able to renew their complimentary sessions every 12 hours.  

How do I know if I’m attempting to connect to an open Xfinity Wi-Fi Hotspot or if I’m trying to connect to an 
unavailable Xfinity Wi-Fi Home Hotspot? You should see the Accept and Connect button when attempting to access an 
Xfinity Wi-Fi hotspot that has been opened. 

 

Donations to School, Departments, Library or Technology 

 

 

Log in to myschoolbucks.com 

https://www.myschoolbucks.com/ver2/login/getlogin 

 
1. Choose Schools H-L 
2. Choose Hopkins Junior High School 
3. Enter Amount 
4. Enter Students Name 
5. Donations to: (Drop Down Menu) 

o Select where you would like to donate the money to in this menu and add item to cart 
o If you would like to donate to more than one department, begin with number, then enter another amount, 

choose student name, donations to and add item. 

If you would like to mail in a donation, please include a note with the check of who specifically you would like to donate 

and the amounts.  Mail the check to Hopkins Jr. High, Attn. Angela Aspacio, 600 Driscoll Road, Fremont, CA 

94539.  Please make checks payable to FUSD/Hopkins Junior High. 

 

 

https://www.myschoolbucks.com/ver2/login/getlogin


MONDAY AND THURSDAY BELL 

SCHEDULE 
 

TUESDAY AND FRIDAY BELL 

SCHEDULE 

 

PERIODS 0, 1, 2, 3 
 

 

PERIODS 4, 5, 6 

 
Start Time End Time 

  
Start Time End Time 

ZERO PERIOD 7:10 AM  8:10 AM  
    

ASYNCHRONOUS 8:15 AM  8:30 AM  
 

ASYNCHRONOUS 8:15 AM  8:30 AM  

PERIOD 1  8:30 AM  9:30 AM  
 

PERIOD 4 8:30 AM  9:30 AM  

PERIOD 2  9:35 AM  10:35 AM  
 

PERIOD 5 9:35 AM  10:35 AM  

ASYNCHRONOUS 10:35 AM  11:00 AM  
 

ASYNCHRONOUS 10:35 AM  11:00 AM  

PERIOD 3  11:05 AM  12:05 PM  
 

PERIOD 6 11:05 AM  12:05 PM  

LUNCH 12:05 PM  12:40 PM  
 

LUNCH 12:05 PM  12:40 PM  

ASYNCHRONOUS 12:45 PM  2:23 PM  
 

ASYNCHRONOUS 12:45 PM  2:23 PM  

 

  

WEDNESDAY BELL 

SCHEDULE 
 

PERIODS  

0,1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6 

 
Start Time End Time 

ZERO PERIOD 7:40 AM  8:10 AM  

PERIOD 1  8:15 AM  8:45 AM  

PERIOD 2  8:50 AM  9:20 AM  

PERIOD 3  9:25 AM  9:55 AM  

ASYNCHRONOUS 9:55 AM  10:25 AM  

PERIOD 4 10:30 AM  11:00 AM  

PERIOD 5 11:05 AM  11:35 AM  

PERIOD 6 11:40 AM  12:10 PM  

LUNCH 12:10 PM  12:45 PM  

ASYNCHRONOUS 12:50 PM  1:20 PM  



 
 

 
WEB Game Day 

Where Everybody Belongs 
 

Who? ALL 7th Graders are invited to attend!  

What? Meet your 2 WEB leaders and your small group! Play fun games and get to know new people. 

When? Wednesday, September 16, 1 P.M. - 2 P.M. 

Where? Your WEB leader will send you a personal invite with meeting link through school loop that 

week, so check your messages! 

Questions? Please contact Ms. Kim on loop mail, or amaliakim@fusdk12.net, 510-656-3500 Ext. 

38108. 

 

 

mailto:amaliakim@fusdk12.net

